
Dear Friends, 

 

As March begins, so does Lent.  The longer I stay in ministry, the more I appreciate the liturgical changes 
with each of their unique emphases, gifts, challenges and messages.  The longer I stay in ministry, the more I 
appreciate Lent.  (In full disclosure, my favorite calendar season is Winter so take my love of Lent in that 
spirit.)   

 

I think that part of the reason that I have grown to deeply love Lent is that it is not 
something thrust upon us, like say Advent.  It comes at a time when I have some energy 
to respond to it, not immediately on the heels of something as big as Christmas like 
Advent does.  I am convinced that whoever created the Revised Common Lectionary 
loves Lent too because the readings are amazing! Perhaps most of all, though, Lent 
gently calls to us; it invites us into a time of sustained reflection, prayer and 
remembrance. 

 

The sustained piece is important because Lent is often the second longest liturgical season of the year (points 
to anyone who can send me the longest season and then the other season that sometimes eclipses it).  It is a 
season that requires us to settle in rather than rush through and, I don’t know about you, but in my life, I 
desperately need some settling in.  There are many ways to settle into Lent, I invite you to try one or more of 
them this year: 

 

§ Use the daily devotional from the UCC that CE provides for anyone who wants one.  I would 
invite you to set aside a full twenty minutes each morning to start your day with it.  Once you 
have read the short passage, reflection and prayer, settle in to some quiet time.  Let the words 
percolate in your heart, think about its meaning for you.  Let it be the thought that starts and 
frames your day. 

§ Take advantage of our fabulous Lenten Series on Niebuhr (for more information see Lent on 
page ?).  As part of your participation, take the time to meet new people and develop relationships 
with folks you don’t know. 

§ Think about giving something up for Lent or taking something on (like service).  Either way let 
the regular discipline of doing it shape you.  If you give something up, think about what real 
sacrifice looks like.  If you take something on, think about the costs and joys of discipleship. 

§ Come to Morning Prayer on Wednesdays – I promise you will be glad you did.  Try it out for this 
season and see how it goes.  You are never obligated only invited. 

§ Pick up one of the books that our book groups have read (they are located in the library) or pick 
out another book about faith you have always wanted to read (the Bible counts there too).  If you 
need a suggestion, come and talk to me. 

 

One of the most important reasons to engage Lent is that it makes Easter much more real, vibrant and life-
giving.  Whatever reason you choose, make this the year you accept Lent’s invitation and simply settle in!! 

 

 

Brent  
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N  F  B  A  C 
  
Moderator 
 

Dear Church Members, 

 

An informative and productive discussion session was held on the draft of the church vision on Sunday, Jan. 
29 following services. Please know there are additional opportunities to participate in this church wide 
undertaking if you missed this one, to share your thoughts and feedback. I will be at the Dix home on March 
3rd, 7-9 pm, for anyone preferring an evening time. As the feedback comes in, the Vision Workgroup will 
update the draft towards a final congregational vote in April. You can also always speak with a member of the 
Vision work group if you cannot make a feedback session. They are pastor Damrow, Marjorie Dix, Jack 
Brown and Cary Quigley. Please remember your input is valued and appreciated. 
 

This event is limited to twelve people, so please contact the church office to indicate your interest  
 

Glenn Gilbert,  Moderator. 

 

 HAPPY MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 (Please let someone on the Growth  

 Committee know if we have not  

 included your birthday or listed it  

 incorrectly.) 

 

March 2 Andrew Hall  

March 6 Joyce Hovey 

March 8 Joy Douglass 

March 11  Stephanie Bradford 

 Don Paine 

     Maria Carr 

March 13   Bruce Mandel 

March 14 Russell Fadding 

 Steve Alsdorf 

March 19 Ted Randolph 

March 21 Doris Brochu 

 Angela Vuagniaux 

March 23 Julie McCarthy 

March 25 Gigi Kingston 

March 26 Thomas Randolph 

March 28 Donna Jacobs 

March 30  David Wampler 

March 31    Noah Hassmer 

 Mary Jo Erickson   

PLEASE REMEMBER THE  

FOLLOWING IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

  

Ann Underwood 

Patty Strauch and her father  

Jackie and the family of David Hawkins on  

   his passing  

Tom Randolph  

Jill and Miles Wheat on the birth of Betsy Patricia 

Madonna Meagher, Gt. Barrington 

Bill Holmes, Lenox, 

Betsey McKearnan, Stockbridge 

Jen Germain, Stockbridge  

 



Deacons                                               Anniversaries 

 

In the last month, we in our church have passed a milestone of sorts: it was a little more than a year ago that 
several long-time members passed away all at once (or so it seemed). Max Stackhouse, Michelle Gillett, 
Max Montgomery and Clyde Wade all entered into eternal peace in late January and early February 2016. A 
year ago, we were all grieving for ourselves while trying to support our fellow congregants, the friends and 
families of the departed, in their own grieving.  

  

But there are others in our church family who are also grieving. Each of us has anniversaries of losses that 
come and go pretty much invisibly to others. “It was seven years ago today…” we might say to ourselves, 
but the busy world moves on, of course, leaving us alone with our sadness.  

  

Jewish communities do this differently. Starting in the Middle Ages, it became a Jewish custom to observe a 
yahrzeit, the anniversary of the day when someone in the community passed away. People would light a 
yahrzeit candle, or (as is often done today) the name of the departed would be mentioned out loud during 
worship on the date closest to their passing every year. This has the effect of remembering and honoring 
those who are gone, but also reminding the community to console those who are still grieving.  

  

Could we do this? Should we do this? It might be too much to mention everyone out loud, but what about an 
anniversary notice of some sort…a bulletin board, or an anniversary section in our weekly e-mail? We do 
this already with birthdays, but we could include other kinds of anniversaries, and let people know who is 
celebrating and who needs a little extra hug.    

  

Let me know what you think. Meanwhile, if you are grieving, God bless you, and know that we are here if 
you need us.        David Anderegg, The Deacon's Chair 

 
Trustees  
 

The trustees are considering options for hiring a sexton to handle some of the details of the church 
maintenance. It would be someone to come in on a part time basis. He or she would be responsible to do 
some hands-on work… to look in the corners and around the edges to see what needs fixing or what needs 
cleaning beyond the normal cleaning and housekeeping we all do. Many of us gloss over the details of this 
sort of thing as we go about our daily routines in the church. This individual would be available to shovel 
snow off the walkways when the need arises. Brent is a strong guy, but hey – He isn’t getting any younger 
either!  
 
We will be making a few improvements as we get phone calls made and items set into place. For example, 
we need a ‘reachable’ soap dispenser in the handicap bathroom.  Working on that.  We need to configure and 
prepare a plan for a new wheel chair ramp for the back of the church – Working on that. I believe we’ve 
done some work toward having decent exhaust fans in the bathrooms and we’ve found some decent designs 
that should work for the cart the service league has requested.  
 
There are some larger maintenance issues (as always) with which we are also dealing. The “Orangeburg” 
pipe taking waste from the church to the road has been clogged, is now unclogged, but needs to be replaced. 
It runs underneath the site of the Memorial Garden. We will replace that pipe with new and more modern, 
long lasting material and it will not go under the memorial garden. We have another route out near the steps 
to the J.E. Room which we will use. The old pipe will just be left in the ground to be discovered by 
archeologists two thousand years from now.  Also, we’re getting some more thoughts on the longevity and 
repair/replacement of the Manse furnace, which still looks to be a project for the spring or summer.  
              
Regarding the Endowment, the balance as of the end of last month was $1,201,010 and is comprised of 1% 
cash, 35% fixed income and 64% stocks. With the market rise this total should be higher as of this writing. 
The church finances, according to Chuck Gillett (two t’s and no ‘e’) show revenue up, Expenses up (but it’s 
just items we pre-pay) and restricted funds listed.        (over) 



 
We are going to be developing a ‘Church Resource Guide’ which will enable the congregation to know who 
in our church family does what (or what they have done in their lives). As an example, - if someone needs a 
career counselor perhaps we have someone one of our congregation can go to for help or advice – that sort of 
thing. Anne Roy has volunteered to put herself at a card table in the J.E. Room after the service once we 
have this project ready to go.     Robert G. Doerr, Chairman – Board of Trustees  

 

Christian Education 
 

In March, a group on Monday night will be studying Reinhold Niebuhr's masterpiece Moral Man and 
Immoral Society. Here's an important quote from Chapter 2 of the book that captures the works' general 
thesis: "The fact that the hypocrisy of man's group behavior, about which we shall have much more to say 
later, expresses itself not only in terms of self-justification but in terms of moral justification of human 
behavior in general, symbolises one of the tragedies of the human spirit: its inability to conform its collective 
life to its individual ideals. As individuals, men believe that they ought to love and serve each other and 
establish justice between each other. As racial, economic and national groups they take for themselves, 
whatever their power can command." In this text Niebuhr explores the limitations of humanity's ability to 
realize its ideal. If everyone can agree to basic social ideals: peace, fairness, and justice, then why cannot we 
not enact these in the public sphere? Niebuhr analyzes the moral, religious, social, historical, and economic 
reasons behind these problems. He considers the ways that that groups tend towards more selfish behavior, 
prioritizing the needs of the in-group over the out-group. He also focuses on our fallen sinful condition and 
our tendency towards self-justification and egoism. This complex, faithful, and realistic exploration of social 
issues is relevant to our contemporary and morally complicated moment. I hope you'll join us. 

Jeremy Ridenour, Chair of Board of Christian Education  

 
Green Team 
 

The Green Team is in full swing, planning wonderful events for the life of our very active and action 
oriented congregation. As the Mission & Action article describes in more detail, we will be introduced to the 
Greenager’s who will provide the service of assembling raised garden beds in the strip of land in the parking 
lot.  Along with the introduction of growing and harvesting gardens, the Greenagers will help us to 
efficiently and enjoyably take care of our raised beds.  The Green Team is going to take advantage of the last 
weeks of winter though.  We will be addressing areas of the congregation that might be able to be “greened” 
up a smidge.  

 

Be on the lookout in the weekly email or the green insert in each Sunday’s bulletin for exciting opportunities 
to become more educated about the current state of our environment and what it means for our future.  We 
will be offering a film viewing of the documentary, Before the Flood, in early spring, around the same time 
that the Greenagers will build our raised garden beds. We will also be more on top of the recycling and 
composting that occurs in the church to make it easier for all member to pitch in, even just by tossing an 
empty apple juice container in the correct recycling barrel. 

Thanks for caring about our environment!! 

 

Green Team Monthly Challenge:  Please consider recycling your Sunday morning worship bulletin into one 
of the two recycling baskets specifically for this purpose. They are located both in the JE room as well as the 
Narthex.  Thank you so much!  This is important for all of us and for our families.  It may seem like a small 
action but it accumulates each week into a larger action.   

            

The next Green Team meeting will be held on March 8, 2017 at 6 pm!  PLEASE, PLEASE feel free to join 
us.  This does not mean you have to come to monthly meetings.  If you have ideas about and interest in 
helping our environment, within and outside the walls of our church, please attend at least one meeting.  You 
can also contact Jennifer Germain at jlgermain77@gmail.com or by calling 1-413-813-9962.  Thank you! 
Have a wonderful March!  Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Germain, Mission & Action Member 

 

mailto:jlgermain77@gmail.com


Mission & Action 
 

Happy March from the Mission & Action Committee!  We are very eager for spring this year, as always.  
We have an exciting adventure that will involve as many members and friends in our congregation as 
possible. With the very intricate guidance of The Greenagers, we will be creating 4 raised bed gardens in 
the strip of our churches land in the middle of the parking lot.  This area has been decided upon because of 
the very decent amount of sun that will kiss the raised beds with a glow of growing spring and summer 
sunshine. 

 

The Greenagers are at local organization that provides employment and volunteer positions for teens and 
young adults in the areas of sustainable farming, environmental leadership as well as conservation. The 
work of the Greenagers is funded through contracts with conservation clients, grants, and contributions 
from businesses and individuals. Greenagers was formed in 2007 as a program of The Center for Peace 
through Culture but on January 1, 2013, Greenagers incorporated as it’s own 501©(3) organization.  

 

What, precisely, does this mean for The First Congregational Church of Stockbridge? 

In early spring, the Greenagers will install 4 raised beds and will instruct the eager members of the 
congregation, including Sunday School classes, about the best way to care for our raised beds.  The food 
that is grown and harvested from the raised beds will be used in the kitchen for times when we need to 
cook and much of the delicious fresh vegetables will be donated to the People’s Pantry. 

 

Mission & Action is pleased to announce an upcoming intentional action to help others involving another 
year of participating in Cathedral of the Beloved (previously called, Cathedral in the Night) We plan on 
preparing large quantities of food to bring to the wonderful program in Pittsfield, likely once in May and 
once in October.   

 

Please contact Jennifer Germain if you have questions or would like to participate in either the 
Greenager’s inspired raised beds or with the Cathedral of the Beloved.  Jlgermain77@gmail.com     

or 1-413-813-9962! 

 
 
THANK YOU NOTES: 

 

Our mailbox has been getting a steady stream of thank you notes from our end of the year contributions.  I 
thought our congregation would like to read some of the many notes we received: 

 
Gould Farm: 

“Dear Friends,   

Your gift means so much to all of us here at Gould Farm! Thank you for making the decision to 
partner with us and invest in recovery.  Your contribution is helping to improve the lives of our guests and 
their families as they walk a difficult path. 

On behalf of everyone of our guests, and their grateful families, thank you for joining in our 
mission and believing in recovery.” 
 

Literacy Network of South Berkshire: 
“Dear Members of the First Congregational Church,   

On behalf of all of us here at LitNet, I am writing to express our thanks to your congregation for 
providing Giving Tree gifts to two families in need this holiday season.  We are so grateful for your 
generosity to our LitNet students.  Special thanks to Ann Brink and the Giving Tree Team! 

Best, Jennifer Hermanski, Executive Director” 
 

 

       (over)
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Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation: (Denise Kaley Fund) 

“Dear Nancy (Wilcox): 

 I can’t begin to tell you how moved we are by not only the church’s great generosity to the Denise 
Kaley Fund but also about your very kind words in support of what we do. 

 I am especially moved by your gift this year as we mourn the loss of one of my closest friends, 
Michelle Gillett, who was so supportive of our work.  I miss her so much and know how happy she would be 
that the church that meant so much to her has been so loyal and so generous to our efforts! 

 What started as a modest fund seven years ago now makes one or two grants nearly every week to 
women in our community going through extraordinarily tough times.  The worlds of poverty and cancer are 
all too invisible in our world.  But the need for help is staggering.  All too often women lose their jobs when 
they have cancer, despite this being illegal.  Men often have to quit their jobs to stay home to take care of 
their wives and children.  Older women are often single and on social security and cancer changes their lives 
quite radically.  Our large immigrant population often has no support structure.  This year we started giving a 
grocery card with each grant and the degree of gratitude with which this has been met has shown how great 
the need is as well.   I wanted you and the congregation to have a sense of the landscape into which your gift 
will be received. 

 With gratitude and all good wishes for the New Year,   Barbara Bonner, Fund Advisor” 
 

Elizabeth Freeman Center: 

“Dear Hal, Ann and our friends at the First Congregational Church, 

On behalf of all of us here at Elizabeth Freeman Center and on behalf of all of our clients whose lives 
you made brighter this holiday season, a heartfelt thank you!  Because of you and people like you, our clients 
felt hope, love and strength to help carry them forward.  Your family had a wonderful Christmas.  Thank you 
for caring.” 

 

Stockbridge Fire Department: 

ñDear Neighbor, 

 On behalf of the Stockbridge Fire Department i would like to thank you very much for your generosity 
and kindness.  Your gift was greatly appreciated.  It is the financial support of our community and residents 
that enables our department to continue to serve and protect Stockbridge families and homes. 

 We look forward to continuing to serve you.” 

 
Housatonic Heritage: Southern Berkshire Clergy Association 

“Dear Friends at the First Congregational Church” 

 On behalf of the Southern Berkshire Clergy Association’s ‘Reclaiming Our Cooperative Heritage’ 
program, thank you for your generous contribution.  This program seeks to reclaim our region’s cooperative 
work heritage.  With your support we will continue to develop this healing path to racial and economic 
justice.” 
 

Respectfully submitted Madonna Meagher, Chair, Mission and Action Committee 
 

E   H  
SAVE THE DATE 

 

Four-Week Women’s Bible Study on Philippians 

Tuesday mornings (10:00-11:30) 

April 25, May 2, May 9 and May 16 

  

Join Linda Russell to discuss Paul’s letter to the Philippians.  Whether you have a 
PhD in theology or you  have never opened a Bible, you will feel welcome in this 
Bible study discussion group where together we will discover the keys to having 
joy in the midst of difficulty.   Contact Linda Russell to register or ask questions.  
LindaBox594@gmail.com or Cell phone (203) 536-6110  

mailto:LindaBox594@gmail.com


Church Art News 

 

A church are show is being planned for April and May this year.  It will be entitled “In memory of 
_____________” in coordination with work on the Memorial Garden. 

 

We need artists.  Any artist in our congregation who wishes to participate in the art show is invited to submit 
a work of art done in memory of a loved one.  It may be a drawing or painting (not photography) in memory 
of a person.  Such as a portrait, a favorite scene shared, flowers, china, clothing, jewelry, sport, interior or 
exterior home environment or object or a still-life composite, etc.; no larger than 9” x 12”.  You may already 
have a piece to submit.  The due date is Sunday, April 23rd.  Your piece should include the title, “in memory 
of (the name of your loved one), your name, medium used, and a description of the work of art. 

 

If you need to discuss this project please call me at 413-644-9846 or see md during coffee hour.   

 

Enjoy this rewarding spiritual and artful experience to share. 

 

Olga Schwede   
 

Christian Formation (Education) Task Force Formed 
 

Under the leadership of the Chair of Christian Education, Jeremy Ridenour a task force has been formed in 
response to the amazing growth both of children in the church and interest among adults for formation 
activities.  The mission of this group will be to contemplate a structure, primarily for Sundays, for our efforts 
beginning in the Fall.  Our hope is to talk with our own congregation, learn best practices from others, 
explore curricula and consider logistics in order to present a plan to enrich our Sunday School and offer Adult 
Formation on Sundays.  We will be relying on the wisdom of others who have lead CE in the past and will be 
asking the congregation for input as well.   

 

The task force will include:  Jeremy (Chair), Amy Freeman (teacher, parent, and member of CE), Ted 
Randolph (teacher), Evelyn Battaglia (teacher and parent), Steve Hassmer (parent) and Brent (pastor and 
parent).  We will be convening shortly to plan our steps and begin our journey.  Your prayers and input are 
most appreciated. 
 

Called by CouncilðInformation Session and Congregational Meeting 
 

At a recent Selectmen’s Meeting, the Town of Stockbridge announced work toward a warrant that affects the 
church.  That warrant (still being drafted) would include easements for the church to have permanent rights 
for our front driveways across the town green and a land swap that would grant us a front lawn to Main 
Street.  The Council reviewed the information at a meeting on February 22nd.  They both supported the 
concept and called two meetings: 

 

¶ March 5th immediately after worship will be an information session to share the information 
about the proposal and answer any questions. 

¶ March 19th immediately after worship will be the congregational meeting to vote whether or not 
to support the concept and process so that it could be placed on the warrant list for the Stockbridge 
Town Meeting in May. 

 

On March 12th, there will be people from Council on hand to answer additional questions and offer clarity.  
Please note:  this is the beginning of a process, the vote that we will take on the 19th will not be a final vote 
nor will it result in any land changes or easement rights.  Instead, the vote will seek to express support for the 
process and enable the Council to work with the Selectmen on final details.  A later congregational vote 
would be held to affirm the final outcome. 



Task Force Update: Capital Needs & Sustainability 

 

Last year, a task force was convened under the Board of Trustees to assess the state of the church buildings 
and grounds, with two primary goals (1) identify the scope and cost of deferred and other large-scale capital 
needs at the church (e.g., HVAC systems, masonry, painting, windows/shutters, fire safety, etc.) and (2) 
develop recommendations for a more proactive approach to ongoing maintenance and anticipated future 
capital needs. For example, if we know that the manse roof needs to be replaced in five years, we will be in a 
much better position if we start budgeting and planning for that need now, rather than waiting until the roof 
starts leaking and we wind up with an emergency repair and urgent need for funds. Over the past 9 months, 
this task force has been convening regularly to study the buildings, meeting with contractors to obtain 
estimates of scope and cost, and beginning to develop a plan to fund what will likely be some significant 
expenditures. We plan to update the congregation monthly in this newsletter on what we are learning. 

 

This month’s update pertains to the sanctuary 
windows and shutters. The windows (original to the 
1824 structure) and shutters (estimated to be mid-
1800s additions) are among the more prominent 
architectural features of our church. Remarkably 
intact for 200-year-old construction, they have 
nonetheless begun to show their age. Glass has begun 
to break free from the muntins, peeling paint has left 
original wood exposed to the elements, sills show 
signs of rot, shutters sag and are missing louvres, and 
hardware is in many places missing or broken. 

 

We consulted 
with numerous 
historic 
restoration 
specialists to assess the condition of the windows and shutters and 
identify the best approach to care for them. There was universal 
agreement that a simple “scrape and paint” is not sufficient. Rather, a 
full in-shop restoration by a qualified specialist is necessary to restore 
these assets to their original state and ensure their preservation for 
future generations. We spoke with a range of contractors, and obtained 
four estimates, ranging from $100,000 to $200,000. The contractor with 
whom we were most impressed submitted a bid of approximately 
$132,000.  

 

Knowing that the congregation has in recent years stepped up to fund 
some major capital projects ($200,000+ for a new roof and associated 
major structural repairs, $35,000 for handicap accessibility 
improvements, and $35,000+ for the construction of a memorial 
garden), and recognizing that other anticipated capital needs will be 

sizeable, we have been pursuing grant funding for this project. This month, we were awarded approximately 
$22,000 from the Stockbridge Community Preservation Committee, and are cautiously optimistic that the 
Committee will award a similar amount next year. We have had preliminary conversations with the 
Fitzpatrick Trust, and will be applying for the next round of their grants over the summer. That said, we still 
anticipate approximately $40,000 to come from the church.    

 

We are always happy to answer questions about what we are learning, so don’t hesitate to reach out to any of 
the task force members (Joe Nicolosi, Ross Jolly, Les Freeman, Michael Lynch, Jon Geldert).   
 

 



Lent is an important time in the life of the church both communal and individual.  Each year, the church 
provides additional opportunities for formation, worship and gathering to remember this sacred time.  We 
hope that you will take advantage of these offerings to grow ever more deeply in love with God and with 
neighbor. 

 
Ash Wednesday Worship ï Wednesday March 1 at 7:00 p.m. 
This simple and reflective service begins our forty-day journey.  In quiet candlelight, we pray, sing, 
share communion and have the chance to mark ourselves with ashes remembering who we are and 
to whom we belong.  (For those unable to come to worship, Brent will be available in the Sanctuary 
from 12:00 until 3:30 for the imposition of ashes). 

 

Lenten Study ï Sundays after Worship and Monday Evenings 
This year we will reflect on the life, teachings and theology of our own Reinhold Niebuhr.  We will 
begin on March 5th with the new documentary from Journey Films following worship.  The Sunday 
group will be led by Brent and Rick Floyd and will focus on his life and some of his shorter 
writings.  We will begin at 11:20 and finish by 12:30 p.m.  The evening group will be led by Jeremy 
Ridenour and will focus on Niebuhr’s work Moral Man and Immoral Society.  Sign-up in the JE 
Room or by calling the church office. The series will end on Palm Sunday. 

 

Morning Prayer ï Wednesdays 8:00 a.m. 
This twenty-five-minute service is small, intimate and beautiful.  With gentle music, open hearts and 
friendly companionship we share, pray and greet the new day.  You may come each week or any 
single week, just come!  Tea and coffee ready by 7:45 a.m. and the service always ends by 8:30 am.  
See what a difference starting your day in prayer can make. 

 

Lenten DevotionalsðPick Up Your Copy 
Once again the Board of Christian Education is pleased to offer copies of this great resource to 
everyone.  This year the them is Diving Lessons.  Each day there is a short passage, a reflection and 
a prayer.  Writers include Rick Floyd, Mary Luti, Quinn Caldwell, John Edgerton and John Nelson 
(all of whom have lead worship here). 
 

Holy Week and Easter ï Save the Dates (more info to come) 
We offer a wide variety of ways to find meaning in these days that remember the week between the 
triumphant entrance of Jesus into Jerusalem and his trial, death and resurrection. 

  

¶ Maundy Thursday Worship – 7:00 p.m. 

¶ Good Friday Worship – Noon 

¶ Stations of the Cross – 6:30 p.m. 

¶ Easter Sunrise – 6:00 a.m. (light breakfast to follow) 
¶ Easter Festival Worship – 10:00 a.m. 



Plan to Come!!  Day of 
Cooking 

March 25
th
 ï 10:00 a.m ï Noon 

The Meal Train supports the people of this church through 
delicious food provided in times of need.  Each year dozens of 
meals are distributed to people who are sick, grieving, celebrating 
the arrival of a new baby or many other reasons.   

 

On Saturday, March 18 you are invited to help prepare some meals 
for freezing so that we always have supplies on hand and are ready 
to respond the moment a need arrives.  This is a child-friendly 
event as we will need mixers, stirrers and joy to season the food 
with.  We will have the supplies, all you need to do is come!  If you have a recipe that is great for 
freezing, feel free to send it along.  Sign-up sheets are in the JE Room so we can plan (and we will get 
childcare if that is helpful). 

 

The Meal Train is a program of the Deacons and is lovingly run by Amy Freeman.  Beyond these frozen 
options, when a need is identified, Amy activates the Meal Train among those volunteers who have 
indicated a willingness to cook a meal.  If you would like to be on that list, please let Amy know.  She 
can be reached at abroberg2@yahoo.com or 413-551-7137.  If you ever want or need the services of the 
meal train call either the church office or Amy. 

 

 

 

 

 Super Saturday – March 18 
 Features Brian McLaren 
 (and us too!) 
 

 
 
Super Saturday is coming up!  What is it?  It is a state-wide (Conference) gathering of the United Church 
of Christ.  It will start bright and early at 8:00 and be done by 3:45 p.m.  The gathering is a great place to 
learn best practices, to be inspired about our faith, to connect to other churches and much more.  This 
year the event will feature Brian McLaren author, activist, and public theologian. A former college 
English teacher and pastor, he is a passionate advocate for "a new kind of Christianity" - just, generous, 
and working with people of all faiths for the common good.  In his new book, The Great Spiritual 
Migration: How the World's Largest Religion is Seeking a Better Way to be Christian, Brian McLaren 
invites you to seize the moment and set out on the most significant spiritual pilgrimage of our time: to 
help Christianity become more Christian while joining in interfaith conversation about religious life in 
migration. 

 

This year our own church will also be presenting about our Vision Process and how other churches might 
engage similar processes to listen for God’s still speaking voice.   

 

Want to go?  You can!!  Just sign up in the JE Room or the church office and we will arrange 
transportation.  If you can cover the cost of registration, great, if not we will.  Questions?  Call Brent.  
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 Ever Thought About Being Part of a Book Group? 

Then Read This!! 

 
Throughout February nine people gathered each Wednesday morning from 9:00 – 

10:30 a.m. to talk about Howard Thurman’s important work, Jesus and the Disinherited.  

This, short, insightful text was instrumental in shaping the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther 

King’s approach to civil rights.   

Each week after greeting one another, sharing tea/coffee and some prayer we shared our 

thoughts.  The study was shaped so that we talked about one chapter at a time.  Those 

chapter titles were:  Jesus-An Interpretation, Fear, Deception, Have and Love.  Each 

week we identified the passages that struck us and each week we learned from each 

other. 

The participants in this study included Linda Russell, Linda Hoddy, Mary Lou Ryce, Ron Hanft, Jennifer 

Germain, Mary Hoeltzel, Joan Kopperl and myself (Brent) After our final session this week, I asked those 

who were able to come to share a couple sentences about their experience so that we could print them here.  

This is what they said: 

 
Cathy Clark – The only hope of living effectively in the chaos of the present is through love.  First, we 
must recognize and then deal with our own deception, fear, and hatred, and then forgive both ourselves and 
others. 
 
Linda Hoddy – While I have thought about many of these things over the years, it was good to be reminded 
of – re-grounded in – the basis that Jesus taught for moving beyond the ranking of people into groups – 
written by race, class, sexual orientation, ability or ethnicity.  This seems so refreshing and apt in today’s 
world where we seem to be retreating in the vision of universal love for all human beings.  Yet I appreciated 
Thurman’s realization about how and why it is difficult to realize their vision.  It is a book of depth and 
most of all a hopeful vision for the future for our world.  
 
Mary Lou Ryce – In Jesus and the Disinherited, Howard Thurman made us examine our roles as part of the 
dominant white group in relationship to the black and other disinherited groups in the world.  He led us to 
examine deception, fear, and hatred as barriers to loving one another as children of God.  The class was 
especially provocative because of the openness of participants in talking about the difficulty in reaching the 
goals he set for us! 
 
Ron Hanft – What was meaningful: exploring and seeking the relevance and application of the Christian 
faith (the life of Jesus) to the challenges of daily life – for me as an individual and for the various 
communities and society/world that I am a part of.  What stuck with me I Thurman’s initial question:  “Is 
there any help to be found in the religion of Jesus that can be of value here?” 
 
Linda Russell – It was a privilege to be introduced to a book I never would have read on my own and 
process/discuss it with a warm, non-judgmental group of people who helped me understand the book in 
ways I never would have without sharing out thoughts together.  Thurman helped me better understand the 
depths of what it is like to be “outside” and reminded me once again that only love can bring all of us 
“inside” and Jesus is that source of love. 
 
Brent - I loved both the joy and struggle of wrestling together over deep truths with respect, integrity and, 
invariably, laughter.  I found the work deeply challenging while warmly inviting. 
 



March Madness  
Think you know this church well?  In the spirit of fun and community development, we 

challenge you to take this quiz.  All those who get turn this in will receive a special prize 

(shhhhhhhh it’s a secret) and be entered into a drawing for a new Oxford Annotated 

Bible .  If you don’t know an answer—feel free to work together—collaboration is 

encouraged!!  Return to the church office or the box in the JE Room by March 19. 

About our Building:  

How many windows are in our sanctuary?  _________________ 

What is the name of the wing that contains the nursery, bathrooms, offices…? _____________________ 

When was the Sanctuary built? __________________ 

What is and where is Seventh Heaven? ________________________ 

Which Pastor served the church for the longest and how long? __________________________ 

To sign-up to host coffee hour, greet or the nursery where would you go? ________________________ 

How many exterior doors to the building are there? ________________________ 

About our Community:  

What groups meet at the Church every Tuesday night?  _____________________ 

What Chorus rehearses here on Sundays after worship?  _____________________ 

What event takes place on the first Saturday morning in December? ____________________ 

Name at least two annual fellowship events of the church: ____________________________________ 

What is one thing you would like to do with the church: ____________________________________ 

About our Family:  

Tell us about someone you did not know, but approached at a Coffee Hour and introduced yourself to: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Who is someone in the church you admire and why? 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Name at least two people who have been members of this church for more than 50 years: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Who is the first person you remember meeting when you came to this church and what you remember about 

that meeting: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Finally and hopefully and easy one:  Who are you?  __________________________ 


